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The Prez Sez! 

 

 
IPMS NCT Frank Landrusô   

Pilot Replicas 1/48 Saab J 29F 

Won a gold medal at ReaperCon 2017 
 

 [November 2017] Hello again, I am sorry I did not 

speak to you in October but as you know it was a busy 

month for the members of the group.  As you know 

NCT participated in two different Make & Takes last 

month.  Our first Make & Take was held in conjunction 

with the Commemorative Air Force at the Executive 

Airport in Dallas, Texas.  During the three days there 

the members of NCT interacted with numerous children 

and family members. On Saturday and Sunday about 

150 kids built and took models home with them.  

 

 
IPMS NCT Paul Cassattôs  

Tamiya 1/350 USS Fletcher 

IPMS NCT Steve Eggersô  

DeAgostini 1/1 ESB Movie Prop (~1/43 actual) 

 
The next event took place at the Fort Worth Alliance 

Air Show on the 28th and 29th of October.  Again the 

members of NCT interacted with over 200 kids and 

family members who were in attendance. I would like 

to give a special thanks to Squadron Hobbies for their 

generous donation ok kits for the Make and Take at the 

Alliance Air Show. Without this it would have been 

extremely difficult to pull this off. I would also like to 

thank all of you who were involved in both events.  

You took time away from other matters to show what 

IPMS / NCT is all about. All of you did yeoman service 

at these events.  And a special thanks to Frank Landrus 

who was instrumental in coordinating the donation form 

Squadron. 

[December 2017] Greetings to all of you as we 

approach the end of another year I felt I should share 

 

 
IPMS NCT Don Caponeôs   

Hasegawa / JGMT 1/48 Bf 109G-12 

http://ipmsnct.net/
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IPMS NCT Brad Belsheimôs   

Bronco 1/35 Stug III Ausf C/D  

 
some thoughts with you.  First off I would like to thank 

Frank and Linda Landrus for being gracious and 

hosting the annual Christmas party.  It was a great time 

and we had much comradery. I think meeting in an 

informal way helps build bonds with the members. Plus 

we got to see Frankôs insane stash (TREVIN 2.0).  

Next I would like to thank all of the members for 

their participation in the club and Make and Takes this 

year. I feel that we have become a stronger group and 

have shown our best efforts to the public. I hope to 

continue this in the years to come. All of you should be 

proud of the efforts put forth in October at the two 

Make and Takes.   Combined we introduced about 325 

children and family members to the world of plastic 

modeling. These efforts were well received by those we 

interacted with.  

As we approach the Holiday Season I ask all of you 

to take some time and remember those members who 

are no longer with us. Many of you may or may not 

have heard about the passing of a long time member 

and friend.  In November E. Doc Webber passed away 

from complications of a previous medical condition. 

Many of you know Doc was a long time member of  

 

 
IPMS NCT Ed Gruneôs   

Meng 1/72 F-102A 

Hawaiian Air Natioanal Guard 

 
IPMS NCT Jake Kenta Sashiki Moonôs    

1/20 Jim Clarkôs Lotus 49 
 

IPMS and I had the pleasure of giving him his 25 year 

pin in October. He will be truly missed. I ask that you 

keep their families in your thoughts and prayers. Also I 

hope each of you will have a joyous Holiday Season 

and be safe in your travels. 

Now for the New Year our meeting will be at the 

Irving Heritage Park location in January. We will send 

the exact date to all of you in January. As you know this 

is a small facility and we will be there 8 times next 

year. But this should not hinder us in any way from 

having our meetings and getting the business of 

SCALEFEST done. Also I have a surprise for the group 

in January.  Letôs just say this is something I have been 

thinking about in the past year. 

    As we go forward we should become a stronger 

group. We have seen the abyss and now know what not 

to let happen in the future. So for now let us say so long 

until January. Be mindful of others and safe in your 

travels. I look forward to seeing all of you in the New 

Year. As always HAPPY MODELING. 

                       Randy  
President I.P.M.S/NCT IPMS # 7854 

Proud IPMS NCT Member since the Loyal Order of 

Ancient Members 
 

 
IPMS NCT Buddy Wolfeôs   

Heller 1/72 Hawker Tempest Mk. V 

http://ipmsnct.net/
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Cover Photo 
 

 
Awaiting our first builder on a cold Saturday morning with 

Randy Spurr, Jeff Bankston, and Ed Grune. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

 
IPMS North Central Texas was busy with Make-N-

Takes in October, attending two big Airshows.  The 

first was for the CAF Wings Over Dallas Airshow (at 

Dallas Executive Airport) on the first weekend in 

October.  A brave, but small NCT crew showed up on 

Saturday and Sunday and went through over 150 kits.   

These were kits that the club has collected over the 

year in donations from local vendors (Ed Seay, Jr. of 

MAL Hobby, for example). We have also used óclubô 

funds to buy children orientated kits at different IPMS 

contests.  We were noticed by a Jim Hodgson, the 

Executive Director of the Fort Worth Aviation  

 

 
This young lady is proudly showing off her Thunderbolt. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

 
Another young lady checking out the flight lines of her 

nearly completed  Republic P-47D Thunderbolt.  These 

Hobby Boss kits ahd really good fit. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

 

 
A young man trying to understand the proper technique for 

snipping parts from the sprue. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

 

 
Proof that modeling óIs Rocket Scienceô 

 as two young men assemble their Hobby Boss 1/72 

Republic P-47D Thunderbolts 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

http://ipmsnct.net/
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This young man is getting some assistance from his brother 

on his Republic P-47D  Thunderbolt. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

 

 
This brother and sister had a blast building theirHobby 

Boss 1/72 Republic P-47D  Thunderbolts and proceeded to 

fly them around the airhow. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

 

 
This future collegian built one of our last 1/25 Revell Snap-

Tite 1963 Corvette Sting Ray Coupes.  I would note that the 

Hobby Boss Thunderbolts fit significantly better. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

 
This young man wanted a more challenging kit and 

grabbed a Glencoe Models 1/96 Vickers Viscount. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 
 

Museum, who put us in touch with a representative of 

the Alliance Airshow and were invited to participate in 

their STEM tent. 

What to do?  We had less than a month to find more 

kits suitable for young children.  I got in touch with 

Squadronôs CEO, Gwynne Gorr, to see if they could 

work with us.  I will note that the IPMS NCT club has 

had a long relationship with Squadron for over thirty 

years since they are basically located in our óback yardô 

and have actively supported Make-N-Take activities 

over the years.  Thankfully Squadron came to the rescue 

with one-hundred-and-eighty Hobby Boss óEasy 

Assemblyô 1/72 Republic P-47D Thunderbolt kits with 

the markings of óBig Ass Bird IIô of the 531st Fighter 

Wing.  All of the NCT club members supporting this 

event were quite impressed with the fit and detail this 

kit offers. 

 

 
This young man wanted a more challenging kit and 

grabbed a Monogram 1/48 P-51D Mustang.   

As you can see his mother is keenly paying attention.   

One of our requirments for Make-N-Take is at least one 

parent be at the table so modeling can be a ófamily eventô..   

2017 © Frank Landrus 

http://ipmsnct.net/
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This young man is decively assembling his Thunderbolt as 

his mom looks on.  Although his hat may be stylish, it 

surved its purpose.  The last weekend in October in Fort 

Worth was cold until mid-afternoon. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

 

The pluses of both shows is that we introduced a 

significant number of children and their parents to 

modeling.  We did have some kids that have built kits 

before, but the vast majority were first timers.   

The big minus was we had to turn kids away because 

we simply did not have the space.  We were limited to 

20 chairs ï which filled up all four tables.   

 

 
This young lady is proudly showing off her Thunderbolt. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

 
This young man is proudly showing off his Thunderbolt. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 
 

 
This young lady is seriously engaged in test fitting. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

http://ipmsnct.net/
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This young lady is trying to follow her motherôs instructions 

on how the kit is assembled.  Note the industrial side snips. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

 

The sad part was many kids walked away because their 

parents did not to wait for an open spot, and they did 

not come back later.  That being said, our volunteers 

were clearly maxed out trying to support the multiple 

builds going on at any given time.  The only real break 

we got was when the Blue Angels went airborne at 4 

pm and nearly everyone went to see their exciting 

performance. 

 

 
This motehr and father are clearly enjoying watching their 

son build a Republic Thunderbolt. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

 
This 15 year old young lady patiently assembled her 

Republic P-47D Thunderbolt. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 
 

 
This young lady is being carefully watched by her sister. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

http://ipmsnct.net/
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This young lady is proudly showing off her finished 

Republic P-47D Thunderbolt. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

 

The sad part was many kids walked away because their 

parents did not to wait for an open spot, and they did 

not come back later.  That being said, our volunteers 

were clearly maxed out trying to support the multiple 

builds going on at any given time.  The only real break 

we got was when the Blue Angels went airborne at 4 

pm and nearly everyone went to see their exciting 

performance. 

 

 
This proud dad looks on as his son shows off his Republic 

P-47D Thunderbolt 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

 
This young man is showing off his side snip technique in 

separating parts from the sprue for his Republic P-47D 

Thunderbolt. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

 

 
This young man is applying tube glue to his kit.  While tube 

glue is not ideal, if much preferable to liquid cement or 

super glue in this type of setting. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

 

 
This young man is focused on test fitting the main landing 

gear strut on his Republic Thunderbolt. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

http://ipmsnct.net/
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The Sunday morning IPMS NCT crew getting ready for the 

show to open up, and yes, it was still near freezing. 

Left to right is Adam Coleman, Michael Quan, Frank 

Landrus, and Randy Spurr. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

 

You may ask, why do we insist on parental 

attendance?  It comes from lessons learned after doing 

Make-N-Takes since 1985 (I was actually the IPMS 

National organizationôs Make-N-Take coordinator for 

West of the Mississippi for some time).  First off, you 

do not want to be a baby sitter for the parents.  If you do 

so, there is no guarantee the parents come back by the 

time the child has finished his model.  Ask me how I 

know.  Second, although our primary interest is in 

getting children involved in modeling, it will not 

happen without their parents support, especially the 

younger children.  Third, this activity works well to 

form a parental ï child bond.  Most kids simply will not 

develop an interest in modeling if their parents donôt 

care and support it.  Finally, there is a safety issue.  We 

do offer goggles, but they are not popular with the 

children.  We are working with glues that do have some 

toxicityéand donôt get me started on non-toxic glues. 
 

 
This father looks on as his son holds parts together 

wainting for the tube glue to dry. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

 
Another proud father looking on at his sonôs finished 

Republic P-47D Thunderbolt. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 
 

 
This young lady is taking advantage of a biological jig to 

assure proper placement of the wing bomb / pylon assembly 

on her Republic P-47D Thunderbolt.  Under her elbow, you 

can see the special flyers Squadron prepared with their own 

discount code for the Alliance Airshow. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 
 

 
Even a seven-year old Spiderman can learn how to use side 

snips to remove parts from the sprue. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

http://ipmsnct.net/
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This five year old young lady is waiting for the glue to dry 

on her Republic  Thunderbolt. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

 

 
The young lady above with her seven year old brother 

showing off their completed Republic P-47D Thunderbolts 

with their parents and little sister watching. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

 

 
This young man is gluing the engine / cowling assembly to 

the nose of his Republic P-47D Thunderbolt while his 

proud dad takes the photograph. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

 

 
This young lady is proudly showing off her Thunderbolt. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 
 

We discovered early on that the non-toxic glues, 

notably the óblueô tube glue works very poorly on 

plastic models.  The last thing you want to do when 

introducing kids to modeling is to make it frustrating, 

and we found out quickly that a glue that does not work 

will not endear a child to pursue modeling. 

 

 
This young man is proudly showing off his Thunderbolt. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

 
This fifteen year old lad finished his Republic P-47D 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

http://ipmsnct.net/
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This proud dad looks on as his son shows off his completed 

Republic P-47D Thunderbolt. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

 
While we normally limit the builders to less than age 

16, it is really not to tough to accomplish that as few 16 

year old children want to sit down with their parents for 

thirty to forty minutes (although it has happened on 

occasion).  We really do not have a younger age limit, 

where the limitation is generally dexterity and attention-

span.  However, I have witnessed some three year olds 

(claimed anyways) assemble simple kits (the old 

Testors / Hawk kits from the late fifties). 

 

 
This young man is excitedly showing off his Thunderbolt. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

 
This was a new one for me.  Iôve seen young men dressed in 

coat and tie for church, but not for an Airshow.  It didnôt 

slow him down from building his Thunderbolt though. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 
 

 
This young man is proudly showing off his Thunderbolt. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 
 

 
This young lady is proudly showing off her Thunderbolt. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

http://ipmsnct.net/
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Test-fitting the engine in the cowling was aided by tabs. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 
 

 
The engione ï cowling assembly getting some attention. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

 
This young lady padwan is cleaerly utilizing the force to 

properly locate the cowling to the fuselage. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 
 

 
This dad is clearly interested in his daughterôs build. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 
 

 
This young lady is another satisfied customer! 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

http://ipmsnct.net/
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Its always entertaining to watch parents try to lean out of 

the picture when you are using a 14mm wide angle Nikon 

lens to take the picture. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

 

 
This older brother is introducing his 14 year old sister to the 

joys of modeling as she shows off her first completed model. 

The cold weather kept us from using the decals and all 

builders took their assembled model home to finish. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

 

 
This young lady is waiting for the landing gear to dry. 

2017 © Frank Landrus 

Museums 
 

American Airlines C. R. Smith Museum 

http://www.crsmithmuseum.org 

Fort Worth, Texas 76155  

 

 
Cavanaugh Flight Museum 

http://www.cavanaughflightmuseum.com 

4572 Claire Chennault, Addison, TX 75001 

 

 
Cold War Air Museum 

http://www.coldwarairmuseum.com/  

Lancaster, Texas 76106 

 

 
Corsair (Goodyear FG-1D), Commemorative Air Force 

https://www.facebook.com/commemorativeairforc

efg1dcorsair  
Lancaster Municipal Airport 

630 Ferris Road, Lancaster, Texas  75115 

 

 
Dallas-Fort Worth Wing, Commemorati ve Air Force 

http://www.dfwwing.com/  

Lancaster Municipal Airport 

630 Ferris Road, Lancaster, Texas  75115 

 

 
Flight of the Phoenix Air Museum 

www.flightofthephoenix.org  

Hanger One, Gilmer Texas 75644 

 

 
Frontiers of Flight Museum 

http://www.flightmuseum.com/  

6911 Lemmon Avenue   Dallas, Texas 
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